
PASTOR’S PEN 

 What a great day celebrating four baptisms on Sunday. Hearing the testimonies of how 

God reached these young men and women with the message of salvation and is now making 

them into the people God wants them to be makes me so excited. Trey has disciplers enlisted and 

starting the process of discipling with each of them. Keep these groups in your prayers. 

 We have received a few names submitted as potential deacons. The Deacon Nomination 

Team will soon reach out to those nominated and begin the process of interviewing and training 

of those chosen. This process will take at least a year before any men are ordained. Pray for 

wisdom and discernment for all involved. 

 Thank you to all who volunteered at our workday. We had workers from under 10 to over 

80. A lot of work was accomplished, and great fellowship occurred. 


